



W9510 Flight Road  
Antigo, WI 54409  
715-219-2001  
pvr.kris@yahoo.com

## **PVR Zoom Meeting Minutes**

### **August 1, 2023**

President Steven Perik, Jr., brought the meeting to order at 6:35 P.M. Present were Board members Scott Klein, Rick Bartel, Todd Persha, Dean Bennett and Kris Pecha.

Also present were Jennifer Pecha and Tasha Bushy.

Absent were Eric Schutte, Brandon Gentz and Debbie Priebe.

#### **President's Report:**

**Steven Perik, Jr.** – Talked to Will Stull about prices for rings for the Battle of the Boarder classes at Ironwood, MI. Will is seeking sponsorship of \$600.00 per class, \$100.00 per ring and \$500.00 per class extra payout in 8 divisions.

#### **Vice President's Report:**

**Scott Klein** – Nothing to report.

#### **Directors' Reports:**

**Brandon Gentz** – Absent.

**Todd Persha** – Continuing to work on the PVR logos.

**Eric Schuette** – Absent.

**Dean Bennett** – Nothing to report.

**Rick Bartel** – Nothing to report.

**Kris Pecha** – Nothing to report.

**Debbie Priebe** – Absent.

**Jennifer Pecha** – Asked Steven to work on printing posters but Steven wants Jennifer to make some corrections first.

**Tasha Bushy** – Has re-typed the Waiver forms for both the adults and juniors to allow for digital signatures, however, some Board members questioned the validity of these documents if they haven't been reviewed by an attorney.

**Equipment Manager** – Rick reported everything is in good shape.

**Treasurer's Report** – Debbie is absent and Steven will reach out to her to get an updated report.

**Secretary's Report** – President Steven asked for a motion to approve the Secretary's report for July, 2023. Rick made a motion to accept the report and Todd seconded the motion; motion carried.

**Old/Unfinished Business** – A question was posed on a By-Law update regarding one-day memberships. That topic is to be placed on next month's agenda for discussion at our upcoming zoom meeting.

**Unfinished Business** – Kris reminded the Board that PVR jackets for the core working group still need to be taken care of. Brandon is to check with a company and report back. He suggested 4-5 pit coats be kept in the trailer for corner workers to use. Todd and Colton will reach out to Castle again. If they are not interested, Brandon will be reaching out to FXR.

There is a need to update our classes and Steven and Jennifer will take care of this. Steven will release the new Battle of the Border classes. Steven will update our by-laws on the website.

Battle of the Boarder classes: 340 SM, 440 SM, 340 SS F/A, 440 SS F/A, F-500, 340 IFS, Juniors 2 and Womens' 340 SS.

One day memberships were tabled until this meeting – USSA has a \$20.00 one-day membership with no points. A discussion ensued about a full membership versus a one-day and which way to go. Dean made a motion to allow a one-day membership for \$35.00; Scott seconded the motion, motion carried.

**New Business** – Todd reported Colton is working on Battle of the Border posters.

Steven talked about the upcoming ISR Race School in October. PVR representatives possibly attending are Kirk Nick, Jennifer Pecha and Tasha Bushy. Scott Klein and Kris Pecha may also attend.

Dean asked that we get Dave Sarna a track layout. Steven will provide an ISR track layout to him.

Todd is working with his sister-in-law to create a new clothing logo.

Flags – Kris talked to Bill Connell and told him to add Eric Schutte to the list of sponsors.

Race Director, Lane Coordinator, Tech –  
Race Director - Steven announced he no longer wants to hold the Race Director position and would like to see Jennifer and/or Tasha assume these responsibilities. Jennifer said she may be interested if the Board approves it.

Steven will reach out to Kirk Nick about continuing as Tech Director.

Kris suggested we ask Dave Becker if he would assume the position of Lane Coordinator again. Jennifer called Dave during the meeting and he said he will do it.

Dean asked about the TNT Speedway track. Steven responded he was not personally asked and would like to wait a year. Dean would like to reach out to the TNT track and make contact/touch base with them.

**Ironwood** - Test and Tune is scheduled for December 29, 2023, with racing December 30 and 31, 2023.

**Wausau** – Tentatively set February 3, 2024.

**OCC** – Race under contract for February 10, 2023.

**Manawa** – Scheduled the third weekend in February, which is the 17th and 18th.

**Eagle River World's Series** – Scheduled the last weekend in February, on the 24th and 25th.

**Media Marketing** – Todd told the Board Colton is working with Wide Open Wisconsin and he has been in contact with Bonnie Carlson. A 10x10 booth is \$150.00. Todd offered to cover the booth fee for PVR to promote at West Bend on September 22, 23, and 24<sup>th</sup>.

**Promotion of Pro Vintage Racing** – The cost to advertise with a 22-inch x 44-inch sign on our shaver will be \$250.00.

Next Board meeting will be held by Zoom on September 5, 2023, starting at 6:30 P.M.

Scott Klein made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Dean Bennett seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:57 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Kris Pecha  
PVR Secretary